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Together Everyone Achieves More 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Wow it has been a hot week at Curwen! We would like to thank you all for your support for sending children in with water 
bottles, hats and summer clothes. We have been trying hard to keep everyone as cool and calm as possible! 
 
It has been really fantastic to welcome parents, carers and family members back in for our end of year performances. They 
have been absolutely amazing, and we hope you have all enjoyed them as much as we have! There have been some 
parents who have commented that it is hard for working parents who can’t always get time off work, and we would like to 
reassure you that next year we plan to continue with a ‘blended’ approach. This will involve some performances on Zoom 
and some in person. 
 
We are very proud that we have been reassessed for our ‘Leading Parent Participation Award’ (LPPA) and our Youth Sports 
Trust Platinum Award and have been successful in retaining both! Huge thanks go to all the staff, pupils, governors and 
parents who helped with these awards, with particular mention to Mr Potter and Ms Slater who led on these. 
 
We can hardly believe that next week will be the end of term - it seems to have flown by! Please remember that we 
continue to have performances (please check our countdown) and that sponsor money can also be returned. PLEASE check 
at home for any library books or CGP books and return to your child’s teacher. Don’t forget that we finish at 1PM on 
Thursday. 
 
Have a lovely weekend  
 
Mr Harris and Mrs Mansfield  

We are very excited to be able to start welcoming Parents and Carers back into school. From September, there will be an 

opportunity for parents and carers to volunteer by coming in and working alongside Curwen pupils who need some extra 

help developing their reading, language and communication skills. 

Activities you could be doing include reading a book with a child, playing language games, offering language support for 

children with English as an additional language or translating for teachers 

This extra support will help children to feel more comfortable at school and assist them in their learning. It may also help 

them to overcome any language barriers to their engagement within lessons and the wider world. 

Everyone is welcome to volunteer and we will then assist you with the DBS check that is required to work with children. 

Once completed we will then give you a little bit of training to help you. Enthusiasm and a bit of free time is all that is 

required!  

If you are interested then please complete and return the reply slip that has been sent home last week. If you are a Year 6 

parent and still wish to help us next year, please speak to the office staff or to Mr Potter. 

Parent Volunteers 2022-2023 



AM—Noah W, Shafin  

RDR—Whole Class 

RMC—Whole Class 

1K—Tayibah 

1L—Samuele 

2W—Amara 

2R—Shahir 

3B—Kiarrah 

3H—Adam 

4C—August 

4K—Rayyan 

5C—Joshua 

5T—Ire 

6H—Whole Class 

6U—Bola 

OAK—Hanup 

PM—Yasir, Ishaq 

RM—Ruby 

RC—Cha-ace 

1I—Mihran 

1SN—Arthur 

2S—Tahmid 

2M—Archie 

3G—Ibrahim 

3L—Leah 

4N—Amaya 

4A—Dawood 

5B—Alaina 

5L—Chermarni 

6C—Ruben 

6B—Sorina 

 

Our Stars That Shine 

 

Yaqub—2R 

For sharing and being kind and 

helpful to others 

Kindness Cup Winners 

TT Rockstars 

Upcoming Trips: 

 Chalkwell beach for year 2 on 18th July. To be 

confirmed 

 Ark in the park for year 3 on 18th July and 5B and 5C 

on 19th July. 

 

 

Other reminders: 

 Due to it being summer, and therefore sunnier 

weather, please make sure that you apply sunscreen 

to your child before they come to school 

 School ends at 1:00 PM on Thursday 21st July 

 School starts back on Monday 5th September for 

children. 

Reminders for the Week 

Missing Books 

Congratulations to 6B for winning the Timetables Rock stars knockout 

competition! 

Please make sure that before the 

end of the year, any borrowed 

books, including CGP books are 

returned to the school; otherwise, 

the school may 

have to charge 

you for 

replacements. 

We will be 

sending messages 

via school money 

for any books 

that need to paid 

for. 

Team tokens are over for the year. 

Benjamin Zephaniah are the whole 

year winners and got to spend 

some time on the bouncy castles! 



With the ten year anniversary of the London 2012 
Games fast approaching, Curwen primary school was 
asked by London Get Set to be part of the ten year 
celebration to showcase the fabulous contribution 
we make towards PE and School Sport and to highlight 
the benefits of being part of the Get Set Network. During 
the last ten years we have been fortunate enough 
to visit all of the Olympic Park venues to either compete 
in youth sport or to watch world class sport, we have 
taken part in exciting programmes that engage the 
whole school, such as Travel to Tokyo and the Road to 
Rio, and we have welcomed GB athletes into our school 
to learn about their amazing achievements 
and successes. This week we thoroughly enjoyed 
hosting Mohamed Sbihi MBE and Ollie Hynd MBE who 
spoke to our children telling them all about how they 
became the best at their sport and that if they work 
hard that they too could one day become an Olympic or 
Paralympic athlete. The children particularly enjoyed 
seeing and holding their medals, they were surprised at 
how heavy they were and they had a great time 
performing a range of sports with them outside in the 
playground. The whole of the event was also attended 
by BBC London and ITV London who subsequently 
broadcast the event on the evening news. 

Olympic Visit 


